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CITY OF MUSCATINE

REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MINUTES

Council Chambers - 7:00 p.m. -March 7,2019

Mayor Diana Broderson called the City Council meeting for Thursday, March 7,2019, to
order at 7:00 p.m. Present were: Councilmembers Spread, Harvey, Brockert, Saucedo, Brackett,
Fitzgerald and Malcolm.

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Broderson swore in new firefighter Zach Diewold. Mr. Diewold was congratulated
and welcomed by City Council and Staff.

Consent Agenda
Councilmember Harvey, Seconded by Councilmember Saucedo moved the Consent

Agenda be approved as follows:

Item 6 A: Approval of City Council Minutes
Items 8 A-E: Petitions and Communication

Item 9 A: From the Mayor
Items 12 A-B: Receive and File

Bills for Approval totaling $3,061,076.76

Vote - 7 ayes, motion carried.

Public Hearing
A. Mayor Broderson stated this public hearing concerns the Houser Street and Fulliam Street

Roundabout.

Robert Bromwell, 2414 Lucas Street, Came forward to share his concerns regarding the
proposed roundabout. Mr. Bromwell stated that there were 60 citizens at the first meeting
regarding the roundabout and all were against it. He stated he feels the city does not listen to
the citizens and although they are opposed the city v^ll move forward with the proposed
roundabout.

Roger Roth, Clark House, came to share his concerns with the safety issues of the proposed
roundabout in regards to two wheeled vehicles.

Jeff Sorensen, 620 Wier Street, stated he is favor of the proposed roundabout and feels that
with the new development being developed in that area something needs to be done to control
the traffic at that intersection.

Brittney Stewart, 610 Houser Street, stated she recently purchased a home at that intersection
and feels that the proposed roundabout will prevent her from building a two car garage that
would increase the value of her property. She stated concerns of issues trying to resell her
house in the future due to the roundabout.

Councilmember Brockert moved the public hearing to be closed, seconded by Councilmember
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